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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commission
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director

DATE:

April 8, 2014
SUBJECT:
City I.T. Consulting Assistance

In Fiscal 2010 the Finance Department reduced I.T. staffing to a single position with a plan to use contract consulting for more complex security and operational planning services, as well as non-routine automation diagnostics. Three companies were interviewed and provided service proposals on the City’s initial automation consulting services.  LanInfo Tech was chosen as the most responsive firm as they offered the best hourly rate coupled with the best staff experience and expertise. 

During the past three years, retirement of the Finance Department administrative secretary allowed Finance to plan and meet the expanded needs of City’s I.T. service through expanded use of consulting.  LanInfo Tech staff worked closely with the City’s I.T. area as our computer network systems were upgraded and expanded.  LanInfo Tech assisted in implementing the City’s virtual servers, the new ERP servers, developing emergency backup processes, and establishing an off-site, remote disaster recovery operation at the City’s Police Station.  LanInfo Tech also monitors our City network system remotely to quickly identify and address hardware problems even during non-business hours.  This allows the City to address problems that crop up before impacting network users during normal business hours. 

The unique experience, skills and ability that LanInfo Tech has developed and maintained with the City’s network over the past three years leads Finance to recommend the Commission waive bidding and continue their existing I.T. consulting service.  LanInfo Tech is agreeable to maintaining their existing service rate to our City of $100 hour.  Funds for these services were planned and are available in the amount of $60,000 within the Finance Department I.T. Division, professional consulting account.  

Due to continued expansion of the City’s I.T. services, management is discussing the addition of a second entry-level I.T. position to provide continuity and assistance to the work carried out by Mr. Joe Husosky.  This will be done through the budget process and may reduce future I.T. consulting services.
Recommendation:

The Administration recommends approval to continue the consulting services of LanInfo Tech in an amount not to exceed $60,000 as planned and approved in the current fiscal year approved budget I.T. Division Professional Service Account # 001-17-04-516-31-10 to support the City’s data communications service provided by Mr. Joe Husosky.
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